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WESTSIDE BUSINESS COALITION
ON TRANSPORTATION

August 8,2000

Mike Burton, Metro Executive
David Bragdon, Metro Presiding Officer
Susan McLain, Metro Councilor

The Westsfde Business Coalition on Transportation appreciates the time you
took to meet with us to discuss the Regional Transportation Plan (RTP) and our
concerns related to adoption of the plan. As we discussed on July 25m, our
concerns are focused on ensuring that transportation improvements are provided
to support economic activity and overall fivaWIHy in the region. We remain
concerned that the reduction In transportation service levels anticipated in the
RTP, coupled with the absence of a transportation funding strategy, will impact
economic growth and community development in the region.

We understand that JPACT has endorsed an effort to evaluate transportation
problems and solutions with various regional business coalitions over the next
year to identify refinements to the RTP. We support this step as a method of
engaging the regional business community in developing an implementation
strategy that not only includes a funding program, but also defines institutional
and procedural means to ensure that regional road, transit and other alternative
projects are accomplished. The regional business community needs to be
included in the discussions and decisions on methods to raise transportation
funding as well as how future funding is distributed to specific projects, including
transit system improvements.

Based on the July 25th meeting, it is our understanding that you will be
recommending adoption of the RTP in August. Given the discussion at the
meeting we understand your position and appreciate your commitment to work
with business groups to address the concerns raised by the Westside Business
Coalition on Transportation. White we continue to believe that the RTP should
include a funding and implementation strategy prior to adoption, we understand
why you will pursue adoption of the RTP at this time.

Over the next year, the specific topics our coalition wiit address with Metro
include:

Q Evaluating the impact of congestion on business activity and community
Inability in the region;

Q Evaluating the 2040 Growth Concept in light of our apparent inability to afford
the transportation infrastructure to meet 2040 development goals;

a Developing a RTP implementation Strategy that includes an achievable
funding program and a process for establishing specific transportation
priorities for funding and completing projects;

a Establishing a monitoring process and structure that provides the opportunity
for business to participate in tracking the progress of RTP implementation
actions; and

a Conducting a broader community dialogue with businesses and Chamber
organizations to discuss the consequences of the RTP, Including decisions
regarding funding and implementation steps.
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The members of the Westside Business Coalition on Transportation are committed to maintain a
high quality of life in the Portland area. In order to do this we believe that, as a region, we need to
move ahead with transportation improvements that will meet the real needs of businesses and
residents. Our members are ready to work with Metro, local governments and others, Including,
other business groups, to achieve this objective.

Sincerely,

Steve Clark
Westside Business Coal l i t ion Transportation
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